
Dear Sir,
I would like to address some of the issues related to Migration Amendment (Visa
Capping) Bill 2010.
1. First of all according to you, passing this bill will give you power which you will use
as a tool to effectively manage the migration programme but what i and many others
believe is that you already have that tool which is within the present law for example
what you did by revoking the MODL list and by introducing new SOL list so no more
student can able to apply for GSM whose studied occupation is not in the list.
2. Second, you said you need a demand driven programme but the given programme is

already demand driven the student who applied for a particular occupation was in demand

that’s why they applied for that occupation.

3. There are many other alternatives than using a capping and ceasing of applications. 
People will be happy to wait for another 1 year or so than their application   get
terminated.
4. Moreover I think you really need to something about the bogus colleges, in every 3 -4
months we hear in the news that another college is shut down leaving the students in
dark. You really need to do something about these bogus colleges. Students buy
education because some colleges are selling education.
5. You need to make it public in the future about the no. Of applications have been
received   in a particular occupation and how many people you need but this will be
totally unfair if you cap and cease present application for any particular occupation .If
this happens you will be no more than those bogus colleges which are selling education.
  People came here long time before thinking that they will find their future in Australia ,

respect and admire Australian law and constitution just like any other  Australian  may be

in some of the cases more than some of the  Australian citizen. The important phase of

their life they spent here was crucial in making anyone’s future.  People have their future

plans in Australia .It’s totally not their fault if there is a backlog  in the pipeline you

should need not to accept those applications if you thought you may not be handle those
applications.
 I respect your decision as a member of Australian community in a hope that you will not
ignore our requests and will find an alternative to make the present onshore applications
their way to a great future in Australia.
Regards
 
 


